30<sup>th</sup> August 2018.



Oifig an Uachtaráin President's Office

An Sciathán Thoir, An Chearnóg Lár, Coláiste na hOllscoile Corcaigh, Bóthar an Iarthair, Corcaigh, Éire. East Wing, Main Quadrangle, University College Cork, Western Road, Cork, Ireland.

T: +353 (0)21 4902201 E: president@ucc.ie www.ucc.ie

Ms Margaret Falsey, Committee Secretariat, Committee of Public Accounts, Leinster House, Dublin 2.

## **Reference: Further Information Request for Periodic Report**

Dear Ms Falsey,

I refer to your recent e-mail regarding further information in relation to the discussion on procurement at UCC's recent attendance at the Committee of Public Accounts.

The detail on the amount spent on the areas requested are as follows;

- Co-funding and sectoral purchasing arrangements where the University is a partner to another lead entity who itself has procured the service - €742k
- Extension of service contracts particularly in relation to ICT and Facilities that originally were awarded competitively - €349k
- Emergency spend where the priority was to restore services to Students €246k

Yours sincerely,

Professor Patrick O'Shea,

President.

cc. Mr. Diarmuid Collins, Bursar/Chief Financial Officer

An tOllamh Pádraig G. Ó Sé PhD FIEEE, FAPS, FAAAS An tUachtarán

Professor Patrick G. O'Shea PhD FIEEE, FAPS, FAAAS President

Ollscoil na hÉireann, Corcaigh National University of Ireland, Cork